SITE INSPECTION OF WIDENING PROJECT OF

MULAYUR - ALANGANALLUR ROAD IN PERUMALAI RF BY THE
CONSERVATOR OF FORESTS, DINDIGUL

I inspected the site on 30.8.2016.
Thiru.D.Venkatesh, IFS., District Forest
Officer, Dindigul, Thiru.P. Bagavathi, Forest
Range Officer, Alagarkoil Range and field
team accompanied me for the field
inspection. Thiru.J.Prem Anand, Assistant
Engineer (Highways), Construction and
Maintenance, Vadipatty and
Thiru.S5.Baskaran, Road Inspector,
Construction and Maintenance, Vadipatty
from Highways Department also joined the
field inspection.

The road starts from the end of
Mulayur village and runs to a distance of
1472 metre inside the RF to cross the RF
area. The Highways Department has
proposed for 2 metre width for widening the
road. During the inspection it was noticed
that there are some trees located in the
width of 2 metre and in some locations
there are some rocky outcrops found in

proposed width.

Hence, it was proposed by the District Forest Officer, Dindigul to restrict the
additional width to 1.75 metre to avoid tree felling in the RF area. It was verified in the
field and found that the recommendations of the District Forest Officer is justified. The

issue was then clarified to the accompanied representatives from Highways Department

and it was agreed by them also. Hence, it is suggested that as recommended by the

District Forest Officer, widening of the road for the project may be recommended for a
width of 1.75 metre to a length of 1472 metre in Perumalai RF of Dindigul division. The
total area to be diverted for road widening is 0.26 ha.




